
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT - AUGUST 2017 MEETING 
Welcome to our August Meeting. 
 
Vinnies Corporate & Community Sleepout – Stephen, Susie and myself – to fill in after the event. 
Thanks to all the amazing people that sponsored us and donated, Team PRSS raised just under 
$2000. 
 
Townhouse development next door – I, as the President of the P&C along with other submitting 
parties have had a letter from the developers Lawyers to say they are taking their rejected 
application to court and have asked if the P&C would like to be a co-respondent (BCC being the 
respondent). We have contacted 2 parents in the school that work in this field and both have 
suggested we leave this for the BCC to fight being the respondent. They have the people, the 
expertise and the money to go to court if mediation fails as the Developer has also asked for all 
court costs to be paid by the respondent. Would anyone like to add to this? 
 
Open Day. We had another great turnout at our Open Day last week. The strings played beautifully 
and the new stage curtains look fantastic. 
 
Fundraisers. I just wanted to talk about a few little fundraisers that go on in the background. 
Amart Rewards – you would have read in the newsletter that we have raised over $700 
so far by shopping at Amart Sports. We have used just over $400 to buy sports equipment for our 
school this year. Thanks to all that quote PRSS when making purchases at Amart Sports. 
 
Book Fair / Treat Time. 
This was a great afternoon. The Tuckshop looked amazing as did the Library. Kirsty had the 
tuckshop dressed up as Alice in Wonderland theme and the OSHC had dressed up the Library in a 
forest theme. It was a great afternoon with families and kids everywhere….and Clifford made it even 
more special. 
I am sure Kirsty has the Treat Time profit in her report but I do know that the Book Fair made 
$593.50  
And with the last Book Club Issue #5 making $154.00 - we have Total remaining rewards $1399.16. 
 
Entertainment Books – I will add in when the data comes. 
 
And lastly….don’t forget to shop at Woolies and drop your Earn & Learn stickers into the PRSS box 
at Keperra or the School office. It’s a wonderful way for us to receive free learning resources. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
School Disco. 
I think we have the night under control. We have NikkiJ on the Bar, LeighP on the BBQ, Prep 
Classes on the Snack Stall, Janelle/Clo on the ticket table, LeeM and team supervising, me doing 
design/setup and at this stage we only have one (Jodie) selling raffle tickets on the night. 
I have Daphne checking insurance, liquor licencing and sorting floats and Susie has checked that 
we are all good for Popcorn and SnowCone supplies. 
We do need raffle donations. Wine, chocos, food, house or personal items?? And packet of lollys 
and snack size chips to sell on the night. Please donate to the office and make sure Disco is 
marked on the donations. 
So remember Sat 26th August – 5pm to 8pm (Disco starting at 5.30pm and finishing at 7.30pm). 
We need helpers during the night in the bar (hall kitchen) and also selling raffle tickets. Can anyone 
help? 
And don’t forget to purchase your disco tickets on line at the P&C website. 
 
Father’s Day Stall. 
Bad planning, but this is straight after the Disco. We have NikkiJ doing the gifts in the background 
and needs donations. Lolly bags, snack size chocolates, socks, pens, peanuts, any items for dad, 
please drop to the office and mark Father’s Day on the donations. 
I am coordinating the stall on Wednesday 30th August. If anyone can lend a hand from 9am until 
2pm PLEASE let me know. I need at least 2 at the counter taking money, I will do IOUs and I need 
a couple on the floor helping our shoppers. 
There is no raffle for the Father’s Day Stall and no raffle during the stall either. 
 
Week 9 Parent/Teacher Interviews. 
To support our parents & staff the P&C will open the Hall Kitchen to sell cold drinks/tea and coffee 
on the 2 nights of the interviews. (Tuesday 5th September and Wednesday 6th September) from 3pm 
to 7.30pm. I have a few parents that are going to help me, but if anyone can lend a hand no matter 
how small of a time, please come and join us. 
Bring your change on the night $2 flat fee for hot and cold drinks. 
 
Term 4 Oval Movie Night – Oct 27th 
Term 4 Ginger Bread Xmas Fundraiser – need to talk about both items very quickly. 
 
Before our next meeting in week 10 - we have Bookweek Parade, Daffodil Day, School Disco, 
Father’s Day Stall, World Teachers’ Aides Day, Meal Deal, Parent Teacher Interviews and the 
Outdoor Classroom Day. It’s another busy month. 
 
I ask for my report to be accepted. 
Kym Bierenbroodspot 
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